
 

 

 

 
 
 
November 11, 2024 
 
Honorable Kisten Nye, President 
City Council  
City of Richmond 
900 East Broad Street 
Richmond, VA 23219 
 
Dear President Nye and Councilmembers Robertson, Larson, Lambert, Jordan, Addison, Lynch, Newbille, 
Trammell, and Jones, 
 
On behalf of The Cultural Landscape Foundation (TCLF), a Washington, D.C.-based education and 
advocacy non-profit, I write in support of ordinance 2024-283, which would reestablish the city-owned 
1.2-acre site at 1305 North 5th Street – part of the larger 31-acre Shockoe Hill African Burying Ground – 
as an official cemetery.  
 
For nearly four years TCLF has been working with Lenora McQueen, a descendant of one of the 

https://www.tclf.org/sites/default/files/microsites/landslide2021/locations/shockoe.html


 

 

 

 
 

 


